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Our Mission  

Jewish Federation of Grand Rapids unites the local 
Jewish community to sustain and strengthen Jews 

locally, in Israel, and around the world.  

 

This mission is accomplished by providing services 
to the community and through fundraising and 

allocation  efforts.         
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Executive Directorõs Letter 

October 2013 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

Iõd like to talk with you this month about our new program for young 
children and their families - PJ Library.  Many of you have had the 
opportunity to look at the mailing we sent out a few weeks ago to introduce this program 
and share a sample book.  In addition to reviewing what PJ Library is and how it works, Iõd 
like to discuss some background information about why your Federation decided to start 
this program in our community and how it is funded. 

 

PJ Library offers a gift of a free Jewish book every month for Jewish children ages 6 months 
through 8 years old who are signed up for the program. The children are eligible if they 
reside in our community, primarily Kent and Ottawa Counties, though some other 
locations are included (for more details, simply Google ôPJ Library Grand Rapidsõ to find 
our program webpage at the top of your search results).  

 

Parents and guardians only ð not other relatives or friends - may sign up their children.  
To do so, you have a few options. You can go to that webpage; complete and return the 
card from the mailing; or contact Sari or me in the Federation office. If the children live in 
another Jewish community, they may be able to sign up there. You can 
check www.pjlibrary.org to see if they reside in another PJ Library community. 

 

Started nearly eight years ago, PJ Library is now in more than 150 Jewish communities in 
North America, sending out over 100,000 books per month. In addition to providing high 
quality and age appropriate reading materials to young Jewish children, this program affords 
an opportunity for family members, no matter their knowledge level in regard to Jewish 
traditions and culture, to become familiar and participate with your childõs learning about 
Judaism. 

http://www.pjlibrary.org/


ANNUAL CAMPAIGN  
Jewish Federation of Grand Rapids 

2727 Michigan NE 

Grand Rapids, MI 49506 

(616) 942-5553    

www.jfgr.org 

Live Generously. 
 

 

Name  _________________________________________ 

 

Address ________________________________________ 

 

________________________________________________ 

Please consider a 10% increase 

 

Please cut out this pledge card, fill it in and send it to  

the Federation office. 

 
I HEREBY PLEDGE TO THE FEDERATION  

ANNUAL CAMPAIGN THE SUM OF: $___________ 

 

__________________________________________________ 

DONORõS SIGNATURE 

 

Method of Payment:   Check  Stock 

 

Please Charge my:  Mastercard  Visa 

  Discover     American Express 

 

__________________________________________________ 
Card Number 

Exp. Date:  __________ 
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Why is this important? One reason is to address the changing nature of Jewish 
demographics. Many of the Jewish children growing up in West Michigan live in families 
of varying involvement in our community.  While many families regularly participate 
with Federation and/or affiliate with our wonderful congregations, others do not. 
Today, many families are made up of both Jews and non-Jews. As a Jewish communal 
organization, a key question is how to implement effective means to reach out and 
engage this wide range of Jewish families. 

 

PJ Library is one answer. Its free, monthly books are intended to offer a message of 
ôWelcomeõ to, in particular, our young families. While we hope families who join the PJ 
Library program will eventually participate more widely in our community, either with 
Federation, our congregations or other Jewish activities, that decision, of course, is up to 
each family. The PJ Library has proven effective in other communities in this welcoming 
process. 

 

Finally, let me explain how this program is funded. PJ Library is the vision of a Jewish 
philanthropist, Harold Grinspoon. Our local program is supported both administratively 
and financially by the Harold Grinspoon Foundation. In addition, the Ravitz Foundation 
and the Rosenzweig-Coopersmith Foundation, as well as a small contribution from the 
Jewish Federation of Grand Rapids, allow us to offer these books free to the first 80 
children signed up. To date, nearly 40 children are enrolled. We sincerely appreciate the 
support of our underwriters for this exciting new program. 

 

Welcome to PJ Library in West Michigan! The Library is now open. Come in and join 
us! 

 

Best regards, 

Mike 

mike@jfgr.org 

mailto:mike@jfgr.org


 Our Annual Apples and Honey Senior Luncheon at 

the Cascade Hills Country Club was a success. 

Seniors to Jewish Theater Matinee on Sunday 

October 27 
Tickets: $15.00 

Time:  3:00 PM  

We will meet at 2:15 PM in Temple Emanuelõs parking lot and carpool down to the Spectrum Theater. Please 
RSVP to Ann by Thursday October 24 by calling 616-942-5553. If you are willing to carpool, let me know 
your car make, model and license plate and I will get permission to park your vehicle in the faculty lot. Also let me 

know how many riders you are able to accommodate. (See page 8 for more info about the play.) 

LUNCH BUNCH 
SAVE THESE DATES: 

 

November 14, 

Location TBD 
___________________________________________ 

December 5 

Chanukah Luncheon 

This year the Annual Seniors Lakeshore Adventure  

will be a Mystery Tour! 

We will leave the Ahavas Israel parking lot by bus at 10:30 AM on Thursday October 10 and 

travel to a location in Southwest Michigan. We will have lunch from approximately 11:45 AM 

until 1:00 PM and then we will take a guided motorized tour of Two Towns, One River, and 

One Harbor. 

We will return between 4:00 PM and 5:00 PM 

RSVPs are a must to Ann at  

616-942-5553  

by Monday, October 7. 

Cost will be $25 per person. 

Note: All attendees must be able to walk up a few steps  
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Senior Group to see Kindertransport  at 
GVSU/Allendale: 

Sunday, November 17 

GVSU Performing Arts Center (Allendale) 

2:00 PM (Bus leaves AHAVAS ISRAEL lot 12:45 PM, 

2727 Michigan NE) 

Cost: $10 per person 

RSVP for a ticket and spot on the bus by calling Ann at 616-942-5553. 

(See page 8 for more info about the play.) 



 

2013 Scholar-in-Residence 
PROF. DANIEL C. MATT  
òFrom Kabbalah to the Big Bang: 

Ancient Wisdom and Contemporary Spiritualityõ 

November 1 -3, 2013  
NO CHARGE TO ATTEND  

 

 

 

Daniel Matt is one of 
the worldõs leading 
authorities on 
Kabbalah. He has 
published over ten 
books, including The 
Essential Kabbalah 
(translated into seven 
languages), Zohar: 
Annotated and 
Explained, and God 
and the Big Bang: 
Discovering Harmony 
between Science and 
Spirituality. Daniel is 
currently engaged in 
an immense project 
of translating and annotating the Zohar, the masterpiece 
of Kabbalah. So far, he has completed seven volumes 
of The Zohar: Pritzker Edition (Stanford University 
Press), covering more than two-thirds of the Zoharõs 
commentary on the Torah. For this work, Daniel has 
been honored with a National Jewish Book Award and 
a Koret Jewish Book Award. The Koret award called 
his translation òa monumental contribution to the 
history of Jewish thought.ó Dr. Matt has been featured 
in Time Magazine, and has appeared on National 
Public Radio and the History Channel. For twenty 
years, he served as professor at the Graduate 
Theological Union in Berkley, California, and has also 
taught at Stanford University and the Hebrew 
University of Jerusalem. Daniel lives in Berkeley, 
California with his wife Hana. 

SCHEDULE  

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 1   
Temple Emanuel 
7:00 p.m. service 
7:45 p.m. Lecture followed by Oneg 

Topic: Shekhinah - The Feminine Half  
of  God 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 2  
Congregation Ahavas Israel 
12:00 p.m. Lunch  
(RSVP for lunch required - 616-942-5553)  
1:00 p.m. Lecture 
Topic: The Mystical Meaning of  Torah 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 3  
Temple Emanuel 
10:00 a.m. Bagels & Schmooze 
10:30 a.m. Lecture 
Topic: God and the Big Bang: 
Discovering Harmony between Science 
and Spirituality 
BOOKS AVAILABLE FOR SALE ON 
SUNDAY 
The Essential Kabbalah; God and the 
Big Bang; and Zohar: Annotated and 
Explained 
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For additional information contact the Jewish Federation at 616-942-5553 or Sari@jfgr.org 

The weekend is sponsored by Congregation Ahavas Israel, Temple Emanuel and Jewish Federation of Grand Rapids 

mailto:Sari@jfgr.org


 If you would like to receive this 
monthly newsletter via email, in 
color, before the mailed paper 
version, please email us your 

request to info@jfgr.org. If you would like to 
receive a printed paper copy in the mail 
instead, or in addition, we are happy 
to do that. Please let us know at 
616-942-5553 or info@jfgr.org. 

 H  L M  S  A O 
  R N G A D  A I  S ! R P D  !! 

 

 

 

 

A new program of  the Jewish Federation 
 

 * Would you like to become an  

ambassador to welcome people who are 
new to the Jewish community, or not  

currently  involved?  

* If you know about somebody new to the  

Grand Rapids community, please let us 
know.  ñShalom Grand Rapidsò would like 

to welcome them.  
To sign up or receive additional  

information about the program, contact 
Sari at the Federation office:  

616-942 -5553 or Sari@jfgr.org  

PJ Library is here!  
 Thank you! To the Ravitz Foundation 

and Rosenzweig -Coopersmith 
Foundation.  
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Adopt a Family for Chanukah!! 
Dear Community, 

 As many of you may know, Chanukah is early this year!  
The first night is the Wednesday before Thanksgiving.  
So with that in mind, I am asking once again for 
financial donations toward our Adopt-A-Family at 
Chanukah program. The goal is to raise $2000 in cash 
donations, earmarked for our Adopt-a-family Chanukah 
program again this year. This will enable us to help those 
families that are struggling financially be able to purchase 
the foods, candles and gifts for their families without the 
òembarrassment of going door to door.ó  

So please consider helping Federation reach this goal by 
November 18, 2013 by mailing your pledge to JFGR at  
2727 Michigan NE, earmarked òAdopt-a -Familyó. 

 Please email or call Ann if you have any questions or 
referrals regarding the program: Ann@jfgr.org 616-942-
5553. 

Letõs All Celebrate, 

Ann Berman 

Director of Social Service Resources 


